
March 15, 2020, the Clint Allen Memorial and abbreviated business meeting was 

attended by forty-five members and guests.  Several members shared stories 

about interactions with Clint over the years.  A slide show was also shown.  Clint’s 

son Larry and longtime friend David from Tennessee were also in attendance.  

Larry said this was the kind of memorial his dad would have wanted.  Larry 

appreciated the effort involved.   

The cooks were thanked for the side dishes and desserts.  The pulled pork 

provided for the meal was provided by a member anonymously.  

Minutes approved: motion by Henny Christensen, second by Lisa Johnson.  The 

financial report is posted on the bulletin board. 

Congratulations to Cinch Liggett.  He is being awarded a $2000 scholarship today 

for soaring by the Memphis Soaring Society, Wynne, AR.  He will be able to solo at 

15 and instruct at 16. 

Lisa Johnson reported the new website is ready to go live.  Thank you to Lisa for 

transferring everything over.  The new site does not offer as much space for 

photos.  Phyllis White has been paying for a Flickr Pro account for several years 

and allowed the chapter to share photos on the site.  The cost has increased 

considerably.  A motion to begin paying the fee by the chapter was made by Bill 

Ghan, second by Lisa Johnson and approved by members.  With login information, 

anyone may post photos to the Flickr page.  There is a link on our chapter 

website. 

Condolences to the family of member Ray Fine.  He passed away earlier in the 

week.  No services are planned at this time. 

The April gathering will be burgers, brats and potluck sides Saturday, April 11, 4 

PM.   

VMC Coordinator, Benny Butler gave a short presentation. 

Motion to adjourn was made by Benny Butler, second by Tom Young and 

approved. 

 


